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May 24, 2013 

 

Mr. Daniel Werfel, Acting Commissioner 

Internal Revenue Service 

1111 Constitution Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20224 

 

Dear Mr. Werfel: 

 

On behalf of the Federal Managers Association (FMA), I am writing to congratulate you on your 

appointment as Acting Commissioner to the Internal Revenue Service (IRS). While the IRS is 

trying to overcome a difficult time, FMA knows that you will rise to the occasion. 

 

FMA has enjoyed working with you over the past three years on the National Council on Federal 

Labor-Management Relations. We are grateful for your hard work to achieve effective labor 

relations throughout the federal government in order to promote efficiency in accomplishing 

missions and goals.  

 

As the new Acting Commissioner, it falls on your shoulders to restore the public’s faith in the 

IRS and its ability to administer tax code equally among all Americans. FMA has the fullest 

confidence that you are capable of accomplishing this. With your background as Controller at the 

Office of Management and Budget to improve program integrity, you are more than capable of 

steering the IRS. 

 

Congratulations again on your nomination. We look forward to continuing to work with you 

towards our mutual goal of promoting excellence in public service. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 
Patricia J. Niehaus 

National President 

 


